

# **Princeton Class of 1960**

# Going Back Looking Forward

#### PRESIDENT

Philip N. Becton, II (904) 249-8042 (home) (904) 249-8744 (office) pnbecton@comcast.net

VICE PRESIDENT
Philip S. Detjens
(413) 229-2372
psdetjens@aol.com

Secretary
Richard W. Grieves
(360) 437-0881
griever@cablespeed.com

TREASURER
John G. Cartier
(212) 988-0860
icartier@nyc.rr.com

CLASS AGENT Clifton H. W. Maloney (212) 289-9450 chwmal@aol.com

REUNION Co-CHAIRMAN Roger V. Barth (202) 452-7360 (office) (301) 469-6754 (home) rbarth@erols.com

Evan M. Bush (302) 933-0944 evan.bush@mchsi.com

PLANNED GIVING CHAIRMAN Frank H. Montgomery (206) 543-4993 (office) (206) 723-5337 (home) frankm@u.washington.edu

CLASS MEMORIALS
Paul D. Taylor
(404) 849-4905
72624.3316@compuserve.com

WEBMASTER
Michael G. Southwell
(973) 492-7873
pu60@dneba.com

CLASS ASSOCIATES LIAISON Dee Rinker (704) 894-9495 delithar@gmail.com

## **Second Dues Appeal Letter**

### **Princeton Class of 1960**

October 17, 2008

Dear Classmate:

The Class dues results for the current fiscal year are very good. As of now, 180 Classmates have contributed and we have also received a goodly amount for the Sachs Scholarship Fund. This is used by the current Sachs Scholars to pursue their Graduate education at Oxford, similar to Dan. As you know, we are also trying to raise a Scholarship Fund that will maintain our level of contributions on a permanent basis. I thank everyone who has contributed and hope that this letter will tickle and prod your consciousness to join the group. Last year we reached almost a sixty percent participation and I am very hopeful that we will do better this year, especially as we are approaching our 50th Reunion. I spent a recent weekend at Princeton and I can assure you that the changes since our graduation are astounding and amazing. The current Class of 2012, including Co-eds, is almost double our final size at graduation.

You will be receiving a letter shortly from Evan Bush, our Reunion chairman, and I hope everyone will consider attending the 50<sup>th</sup> Reunion on May 27-30, 2010. This is the highlight of most Reunion experiences and it should continue its awesome record. I hope that everyone has a good year in 2008 despite the financial debacle. Obviously the current election is on everyone's mind and we will know about that shortly.

Best wishes to all and again, many thanks for your support and assistance.

Sincerely,

John G. Cartier Treasurer